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Human remains found at a construction site in Manotick last 
spring have been identified as an Ottawa teen who went missing 
from his home more than 22 years ago. 

Police used DNA to confirm a bone found by workers on Cabrella Place in May was that of 
19-year-old Shafiq Visram. 

Visram was a Grade 12 student at South Carleton High School at the time of his 
disappearance on May 30, 1994. 

Investigators enlisted the help of a forensic anthropologist after the bones were unearthed, 
but can’t say how Visram died, said Ottawa police Const. Chuck Benoit. 

“This is a cold case just because of the number of years that have gone by,” Benoit said 
Wednesday. “But we don’t have a cause, so we can’t go further than that. We can confirm 
the identity of the remains as Mr. Visram, but we can’t go into any sort of foul play or 
anything like that.” 

Officers from the Major Crime unit are investigating and they’ve asked for the public’s help 
to piece together Visram’s final day. 

Visram was reported missing by his older sister who arrived back at the family’s Manotick 
home around 4 or 5 p.m. that day expecting to find him there. Visram was the youngest of 
five kids in the family, which had immigrated to Canada from Kenya two years before. 
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Evidence showed Visram had been home that afternoon and had made himself a cup of tea. 
He left behind his wallet, bank card and other ID when he disappeared. 

The family said at the time that Visram didn’t appear depressed, but he hadn’t been doing 
as well in school as he had hoped. His school bag was found on the banks of Mud Creek in 
Manotick, but a search by helicopter, police K-9 unit and even a police dive team turned up 
no trace of him. More than 200 volunteers pitched in to search the surrounding countryside. 
They found nothing.  

The Visram family has been notified about the discovery, Benoit said. 

Despite the sad ending, Benoit said finding the remains can give the Visrams some peace 
of mind. 

“A family that has no clue as to what has happened to their sibling or their son, it at least 
gives them some time to mourn his passing,” he said. “And they have to look forward to 
what actually happened. This investigation will continue to hopefully create a full story of 
when he went missing and the reason why he went missing.” 

Anyone with information is asked to call the Major Crime Unit at 613-236-1222, ext. 5493. 
Anonymous tips can be submitted by calling Crime Stoppers toll-free at 1-800-222-8477 
(TIPS), or by downloading the Ottawa Police app. 
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